A letter was read from Iris Lidkea thanking the club for her honorary membership.

President Colleen Glas reported that the Ministry of Culture and Recreation has receiv—ed the \$3,000 grant for the Art Course to be offered in January. Upon request, Simone Bourgeois, Joyce Raid and Gwen Hadley offered to assist Colleen Glad with her Tuesday night Art sessions, should the need arise.

Mr. Norm Norris was introduced by President Colleen. In order that he would be able to supply information to newcomers on the Art Club, he requested a history of the club's for -mation. He then described some of the cases in which Wintario grants may be applicable to

the Art Club. Further information is available through the Recreation Office. President Colleen Glad thanked Mr. Norris on behalf of the club for attending our meeting and supplying us with this information.

The next meeting of the Schreiber Art Club will be held on January 8, 1978. The meeting adjourned at 9:05, moved by Simone Bourgeois, seconded by Alice Sparkes.

Following the adjournment the members moved to the library where a film was shown and a Christmas lunch enjoyed.

The word "fondue" comes from the French word "fondre" which means "to melt."

